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Westborough Historical Commission
Forbes Municipal Building

45 West Main Street, Room 26

Westborough, MA  01581-1916

Tel: (508) 366-3048

Fax: (508) 871-5198

Minutes of the December 16, 2015 Commission meeting which was held in the Children’s Room in the Library at 7:00p.m.  
Chairman Hazel Nourse called the meeting to order at 7:00p.m.

Members present: Jennifer Doherty, Cindy DuBose, Hazel Nourse, Marjorie Peairs,  
                              Nancy Strecker
Chairman Nourse welcomed new member Marjorie to our meeting.

Minutes of November 17, 2015 meeting were unanimously approved.

Discussion: Dunkin Donuts, 35 E. Main St. existing pylon sign refacing.  There have been several emails back and forth with Sandy Lupien of Viewpoint Signs….the first proposal by Dunkin Donuts is using corporate colors lettering that are orange, magenta and brown.  The commission says these colors are too bright and not on colonial color charts.  The commission    proposed black background with gold “bubble” lettering which would conform to a majority of sign lettering in our downtown historic district.  Sandy asked that if the commission denied their request, the commission should send a formal denial letter to her which she will forward to the customer.   Chairman Nourse will send this letter to Sandy along with our suggestions for their consideration. 
Update: Design Review Board, Cindy DuBose.  She did not attend any formal meeting but a group got together and informally discussed sign bylaw and guideline changes. There will be more formal meetings beginning in January.
Update: State Hospital.  Proposals for hazardous waste and asbestos removal are important. 

The state says Allen Hall, building for juveniles, needs a new parking lot.  Money has been approved for this.  Also, Allen Hall may be moved.
Update:  300th Anniversary.  Nancy Strecker. We have been asked to provide “Historical Tidbits”  pertaining to town history to the 300th anniversary communications person for distribution.  
Discussion: Newspaper articles by Cindy DuBose.  She would like to write about the oldest houses in town.  Members thought that was a good idea.
Discussion: demolition of house at 155 Turnpike Rd.  Steve Petro talked about the condition of the house which members of the commission visited on December 11th.  The house built c. 1920 has been vacant for about a year and has been updated very little.  Commission members felt it would be OK to demolish it since there is nothing of historical value there.
Discussion: Paula’s Skog’s belongings.  After the holidays the commission members will go to the auditorium in the Forbes Building to investigate the possibility of getting access to our records.  We will email Paula about this situation.
Discussion of window design at Guerard Survey at 11 South St. Design has been changed and is now too big for window space.

Spurr House status:  We don’t know if it has been advertised for sale yet.  It must be advertised for 18 months before it can be eligible for demolition.  

Meeting adjourned at 8:00p.m.

Sue Speckman, Secretary
.
